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June 17, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed proposed ordinance would authorize execution of an agreement with the Washington Public Works Board for loan financing of some of the costs of constructing the Hidden Lake Pump Station project, which is a capacity improvement to King County’s wastewater conveyance system.  The funds will be paid to King County from the State Public Works Trust Fund (PWTF).  The loan amount will be $10,000,000 payable over 20 years at ½ percent interest.

Total cost of the Hidden Lake Pump Station project, which is included in King County’s capital improvement program, is $26,870,500.  Completion of this project is necessary to provide storage for excess sewage flows during rainstorms to reduce the risk of overflows.  The project is scheduled to start September 2004 and completion is scheduled for September 2007. 

Currently, the Hidden Lake Pump Station and downstream pipeline (Boeing Creek Trunk) can handle a peak flow of 4.3 million gallons per day.  This results in a sewage overflow approximately once every 2 years.  This project consists of replacing the Hidden Lake Pump Station, adding a new upstream storage pipeline and replacing the Boeing Creek Trunk.  The capacity of the new pumping station and storage pipeline will be 5.5 million gallons per day and the capacity of the new Boeing Creek Trunk will be 6.8 million gallons per day.  When the new system is completed, the risk of sewage overflows will be reduced to once every 5 years. 

This loan agreement will save King County nearly $11,987,946 in interest cost over 35 years (approximately $3,106,003 present value) when compared to conventional bond financing.  To comply with Washington Administrative Code requirements that governs the Public Works Trust 

Fund, King County is required to execute this agreement by August 17, 2004.  Expeditious consideration of this agreement by the King County Council will therefore be extremely important. 

This is the third $10 million low-interest Public Works Trust Fund loan the County has received since 2000, resulting in significant savings to the County and its wastewater system ratepayers.  In addition, King County has received three other smaller low-interest Public Works Trust Fund loans, totaling approximately $3.2 million. 

I look forward to working with you as you consider this proposed ordinance.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bob Hirsch, Government Relations Administrator in the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, 
at (206)684-1266.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Don Theiler, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD), DNRP

Bob Hirsch, Government Relations Administrator, WTD, DNRP

